
 

On the trip to Honduras Luis Meza, from Thailand, and Estafani, an airline employee, 
accepted the Lord. One message I preached resulted in six church members praying for 

freedom from demonic oppression. 
At my request, the brethren met on Thurs-

day afternoon in Chocoalquín. I translated Mi-
chael Price’s message for the first service in 
their new building. To not carry the rustic fur-
nishings a half mile, and for protection, we left 
$1,000.00 for windows and doors. 

For some thirty years I encouraged the 
pastors of the seven churches south of the cap-
ital to have seminary classes. The men in their 

quarterly meeting set a date to begin. 
Because of $4,000.00 sent from Faith 

Baptist Church in Artesia, NM, plus a special 
offering, $10,000.00 was sent for property in 
Carrisal. Your faithful support is essential for 
our ministry to be able to help provide 
churches with a permanent facility. 

A $500.00 offering from WBF Bible Ministry 
was given for Bibles. A central church in two ar-
eas will purchase and distribute them. 

because of Mary $1,000.00 was sent to the 
camp. Her burden for our Honduran youth and 
ladies is very strong. 

In the eleven years that we have been in 
the States, 33 new churches have started. 
Over 100 seminary students in 8 countries 
guarantee continued expansion. 

Five churches, including Las Aradas and 
Calán, are evangelizing six needy communi-
ties. Pray the new converts in Masaguara re-
vive spiritually.0000 
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